



Agenda – GLWSL Board meeting 9/8/2021 (online)



Start of meeting: 7:35 pm

Attending: Elma Riley, Laura Brent, Liz Alonzo, Laura Vogel, Shannon Weger, Amy Janczarek, Kim Lemaux, Cindy Dillon, Erica Montessor

Absent: Lesley McDougall, Ellen Ely

Approval of Agenda:

Approved by: Amy Janczarek

Second by: Laura Brent

Motion to edit:

Approval of August Minutes: (not enough attendees in August to have a quorum)

Approved by:

Second by:

Motion to edit:

Action Items

1. Presidents Report

a) Fall League

i) Great idea, who can head it up?

(1) How many games would we get in if we organize now?

(2) No man power within board to organize this this year, but we would like to consider this for next year.

(a) Can we find a more centrally located location other than Novi.

(b) Should we do an outdoor spring league.

b) Winter league at DCFC

i) What nights would work that people are not playing already

ii) Downtown location is hard to get women to play

c) Champions of Regions Tournament

i) Indiana represented our region which is region 2. Added some players from the GLWSL open division teams

(1) This team won it!!

ii) This opens the door for over 30 and over 40 teams

- d) Prep for AGM
 - i) By December would like to have 2022 calendar of events and deadlines sorted out
 - e) End of season letter
 - i) Elma drafting letter to thank teams and managers
 - f) 2022 season prep
 - i) Things gone right, things gone wrong
 - (1) Game Report problems
 - (2) Age restrictions for players turning 18
2. Vice President Report
 - a) A bit of difficulty getting the season started and scores recorded from a Soccer Connect standpoint
 - i) Could we use a different game report
 - (1) Will talk to Dianna to see what can be done to simplify the game report that prints out of Soccer Connect so it works for all parties involved
 3. Secretary Report – nothing to report
 4. Treasurer Report
 - a) Soccer Fest
 - i) Will be sending out reimbursement to players within the next month
 - b) Checks to managers
 - i) Checks will go out tomorrow 9/9/21
 - (1) This is a reimbursement for the difference between what was paid via the deposit and what the referee scheduling fee was and any fines each team may have had.
 - c) Reconciliation with MSA
 - d) Need to do Manager gifts and Champions gifts
 5. Registrar Report
 - a) Had a few problems getting registration started with the new system, but once it got going things worked out
 - b) Need to have a deadline on a weekday so that registration is not happening over the weekend
 6. Past President – nothing to report



7. Scheduler Report

- a) Once things got going not a lot of problems with the system

8. Members-at-large

- a) Update QR code on printed posters if we are going to hang them up at facilities
- b) Registration deadline, what factors into the date selected

9. Communications Committee

- a) We came in at \$3,075 raised for the Kicking Grass Ending Alzheimer's event the league put on and we met the goal

10. New Business – nothing to report

11. Old Business

- a) What to do with novice players. Need to find a league that is good for them to get on a team and find like skill level to play against regardless of their age
- b) Budget for manager gifts is \$35/per

12. Good of the Game

Next board meeting: October 6, 2021

Adjournment: 8:30 pm

